
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER MINUTES 
 JUNE 10, 2014 

 
 

The June 10, 2014 meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center was called to order at 10 
a.m.  Members present were:   Harriet Owsley, Jeannie Gordon, Mararuth Capell, Barbara Boal, Robin 
Sack, Lore Eccleston, Pat Slachetka, Craig Bloszinsky (Town Council Representative) and , and Nicole 
Keely (Town Recreation Coordinator.)   
  
****THE COMMITTEE NOW HAS A NEW MEMBER AND WE’D ALL LIKE TO WELCOME ROBIN SACK 
TO OUR COMMITTEE. ******   
 
The May 13, 2014 minutes were approved. 
 
Jeannie Gordon gave the financial report.  For May, 2014 we received income from the AKIDO group in 
the amount of $200 for the month. Jeannie also reported that we have three (3) rentals coming in the near 
future.  (Dates were not available at this time). 
 
We had an expense of $380 for the cleaning of the entire facility including the two rest rooms. 
 
Barbara Boal updated the group after speaking with Sonny Beeker and his crew to hopefully begin 
changes and upgrades in the restrooms as planned. 
 
Nikki gave an overview of some upcoming events this season: we have a WEDDING sometime in June, a 
GRADUATION PARTY ON July 19 and also a WEDDING on AUGUST 1. 
 
NIKKI ALSO UPDATED ON EVENTS THAT WILL BE TAKING PLACE AT THE “OCEAN PARK” 
 
CRAIG UPDATED OUR GROUP ON SOME TOWN NEWS which was that the TOWN has gotten 
approval for a piece of property which is just south of the gas station.  The owner has offered to allow the 
use of his property for parking when we have large events or just run out of parking places.  
 
Craig also updated us in reference to “INLET DREDGING”.  He met with Representative Davis.  It seems 
that Kure Beach is not responsible for the “INLET” and the Inlet will remain open. 
 
Harriet made note that she has again gotten in touch to again have presentations with respect to 
“BIRDING ON OUR ISLAND”.  No dates were mentioned but members thought that perhaps those 
presentations would be best on Saturday mornings.   More to come on this item.... 
 
There was some mention of a HALLOWEEN DANCE to be on OCTOBER 25.   More information will be 
available around that time of year. 
 
At this time there were many discussions having to do with our upcoming BAR-B-QUE.  All members are 
asked to make desserts.   
 
We also have many things to discuss in reference to the BBQ.  We need NEW SIGNS and 
BANNERS, THIS HAS ALWAYS BEEN A POPULAR EVENT AND WE USUALLY GET QUITE A LARGE 
CROWD.  THE CENTER WILL BE DISCUSSING WHAT SIGNS TO PUT UP AND WHERE TO HAVE 
THEM LOCATED.  OUR SIGNS ARE GETTING OLD AND MESSED UP.  NIKKI SAID THAT WE 
COULD HAVE ABOUT $350 FOR GETTING NEW BANNERS AND CRAIG WILL ALSO BE LOOKING 
TO GET SIGNS, AND BANNERS.  CRAIG WILL DISCUSS THIS WITH THE BOARD AND HOPEFULLY 
WE CAN HAVE NEW SIGNS AND BANNERS AROUND THE ISLAND FOR THIS EVENT.  WE HOPE 
THAT CRAIG WILL BE SUCCESSFUL IN DISCUSSING OUR NEED FOR THE MONEY FOR NEW 
SIGNS.   THE BARBECUE WILL TAKE PLACE ON THE 3RD SATURDAY IN AUGUST, AND THE 
TIMES 4 TO 8 P.M. 
 
DISCUSSIONS TOOK PLACE BEFORE THE END OF OUR MEETING.    NEW ITEMS FOR THE 
BARBEQUE ARE NEEDED.  FOR INSTANCE, WE MAY NEED $350 FOR NEW BANNERS.  NIKKI 
MENTIONED THAT WE MAY NEED NEW BANNERS AS WELL AS OTHER SIGNAGE.  BOTH NIKKI 
AND CRAIG WILL HELP GET NEW BANNERS.   NIKKI THOUGHT THAT 3 BANNERS SHOULD BE 



ENOUGH.  SIGNS OR BANNERS WILL BE PLACED AT THE POST OFFICE, DOW ROAD, ALABAMA 
AVENUE, AND 3 SMALLER SIGNS.ALONG DOW ROAD.  NIKKI AND CRAIG WILL BE VERY 
HELPFUL IN GETTING US ENOUGH MONEY FOR NEW FLAGS AND BANNERS FROM THE 
BOARD.   
 
INDIVIDUAL ASSIGNMENTS FOR THE BARBECUE. 
BARB AND PAT WILL BUY 3 GALLONS OF SWEET TEA  
 
LORE WILL GET ICE FROM THE BLUE MARLIN (they donated the ice last year)   WE WILL NEED 10 
BAGS OF ICE, AT LEAST!!! 
 
100 LBS. OF BARBECUE 
10 PACKAGES OF ROLLS 
COLE SLAW FROM BIG DADDY 
BAKED BEANS....AVAILABLE AT WAL-MART  ....WE NEED 12 CANS (LARGE CANS) 
SWEET TEA:    3 GALLONS   ????  WHAT ABOUT NON-SWEET TEA??? (BARBARA & PAT) 
 
*ON AUGUST 16, ALL MEMBERS SHOULD BE AT THE CENTER AT 10 A.M. UNTIL NOON FOR 
SETTING UP, ETC. 
 
*ALL MEMBERS SHOULD BE AVAILABLE AT THE END OF THE BARBECUE TO RETURN THE 
CENTER TO ITS 
ORIGINAL ORDER.     (CLEAN-UP)  ETC. 
 
HARRIET WILL CONTACT CHUCK... (TO BE AVAILABLE) 
 
THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON JULY 8.   
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Patricia M. Slachetka, Recording Secretary 


